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New Orleans, Louisiana 70123–2394, 
telephone (504) 736–2793. 

Dated: August 24, 2007. 
Randall B. Luthi, 
Director, Minerals Management Service. 

[FR Doc. E7–17737 Filed 9–7–07; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4310–MR–P 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

National Park Service 

30-Day Notice of Submission of Study 
Package to the Office of Management 
and Budget; Opportunity for Public 
Comment (OMB #1024–xxxx, ‘‘2007 
National Park Service Comprehensive 
Survey of the American Public’’) 

AGENCY: Department of the Interior, 
National Park Service. 
ACTION: Notice and request for 
comments. 

SUMMARY: Under the provisions of the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 and 5 
CFR Part 1320, Reporting and 
Recordkeeping Requirements, the 
National Park Service (NPS) invites 
public comments on a proposed new 
collection of information (OMB# 1024– 
xxxx). The 30-Day Federal Register 
Notice for this collection of information 
was published on August 28, 2007 
(Volume 72, Number 166, Pages 49303– 
49305). There are a few corrections that 
need to be added to the previous 
publication of this Federal Register 
Notice. Under the heading Estimated 

average number of respondents, the 
words that should be added at the end 
are ‘‘and 4750 non-respondents’’. Under 
the heading Estimated average number 
of responses, the answer should be: 
8,794 responses (4,044 respondents and 
4,750 non-respondents). Under the 
heading Estimated average time burden 
per respondent, the information that 
should be added should read ‘‘Non- 
respondents: 1 minute/respondent’’. 
Under the heading Estimated total 
annual reporting burden, the 
information should be 1,144 hours. If 
you have any questions or concerns 
regarding this matter, please contact Mr. 
Leonard E. Stowe, NPS, Information 
Collection Clearance Office, 1849 C St., 
NW., (2605), Washington, DC 20240; or 
via fax at 202/371–1427; or via e-mail at 
leonardlstowe@nps.gov. 

Dated: August 30, 2007. 

Leonard E. Stowe, 
NPS, Information Collection Clearance Office. 
[FR Doc. 07–4413 Filed 9–7–07; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4312–52–M 

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR 

National Park Service 

Notice of Availability of a Record of 
Decision (ROD) on the Final General 
Management Plan/Environmental 
Impact Statement (FGMP/EIS), Castillo 
de San Marcos National Monument 

SUMMARY: The National Park Service 
(NPR) announces the availability of the 
ROD on the FGMP/EIS for Castillo de 
San Marcos National Monument, 
Florida. 

On June 11, 2007, the Regional 
Director, NPS, Southeast Region, 
approved the ROD for the project. As 
soon as practicable, the NPS will begin 
to implement the FGMP/EIS, described 
as the Preferred Alternative contained in 
the FGMP/EIS issued on May 4, 2007. 
The approved plan will enhance 
opportunities for visitors to interact 
with and appreciate the national 
monument’s resources while providing 
for the preservation and protection of 
the park’s resources when implemented. 
The approved alternative will enhance 
the visitor experience by removing some 
modern intrusions from the Castillo and 
from the exterior landscapes. The visitor 
center authorized by Public Law 108– 
480, pending availability and approval 
of capital and operational funding, 
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